
IDLEWOOD 1 SATELLITE  

WELL REDEVELOPMENT 

SFQ2022-018 
 

The Town of Hamilton is soliciting quotes for the redevelopment of the Idlewood 1 Satellite 

Well located at 79 Pine Tree Drive.  

 

The Idlewood 1 Satellite Well is currently in operation but is experiencing some operational 

issues and reduced draw downing. This well was redeveloped in May 2020. The Contractor 

will assist the Town to perform the redevelopment of the well and diagnose if repairs are 

needed for operation. If repairs are needed the will be paid by way of time and materials 

separate from the redevelopment. The Town is looking to have this work done as soon as 

possible. 

 

Scope of Work: 

 

1. Work would include mobilizing and demobilizing of equipment and materials, including 

setup and tear down of equipment. 

2. Removed and disassemble pump and motor and steam clean. Evaluate the well motor and 

pump and associated equipment and provide the Town a recommendation for 

repairs/replacement if needed.  

3. Setup and remove surge equipment, provide and maintain contractor owned generator to 

power the equipment.  

4. Estimate 40 hours machine time 

5. Chemically treat well, estimate 150 gallons muriatic acid, chlorine etc. 

6. Chemically treat well, estimate 60 gallons of Pantonite PM77. 

7. Chlorinate and return well to operation. 

8. Provide video pre and post cleaning. 
 

All quotes are due no later than 11:00 a.m. on Wednesday, March 16th, 2022 by email to 

tolson@hamiltonma.gov. 

 

Site visits are allowed by appointment only. 

 

All bidders must supply the Town with an insurance certificate, completed W9 Form, and 

workmen’s compensation policy, if applicable. 

 

Please feel free to contact me at 978-626-5226 if you have any questions or comments 

concerning this issue. 

 

The bidder agrees that its quote shall be good and may not be withdrawn for a period of 30 

days, Saturdays, Sundays and legal holidays excluded, after the opening of the bids. 

 

The Town will reject quotes when required to do so by the above referenced General Laws.  

The Town reserves the right to waive any informality, to accept or reject, in whole or in part 

mailto:tolson@hamiltonma.gov


any or all quotes, or take whatever other action may be deemed to be in the best interest of 

the Town.  

 

All bids for this project are subject to applicable public bidding laws of Massachusetts, 

including MGL Ch.30, Sec. 39M, as amended. The Town will issue award to the responsible 

and eligible bidder that offers the lowest price. 

 

Attention is directed to the minimum wage rates to be paid as determined by the 

Commissioner of Labor and Workforce Development and the weekly payroll record 

submittal requirements under the provisions of Massachusetts General Laws, Chapter 149, 

Section 26 through 27D inclusive. 

 

Award will be based on low quote price. 

 

Thanks and I appreciate your interest. 

 

Tim Olson 
 


